MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 25th September 2017

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer),  Mary Elsworth, Barry Thompson,  Jean Cooper, Peter Thompson, Jonathan Harris
APOLOGIES

Tom Marshall, Beth Ely, Donna Games, Simon Beahan

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
Jonathan Harris proposed approval and Mike Elsworth seconded them.
2.   Matters Arising from the minutes

       Wi Fi code has now been sent out to committee members. 
The broadband router is called HUAWEI-B310-F4A3.
The login password is VillageHallCalver (case sensitive).
The Parish Council had the Village Hall for Defibrillator Training free of charge.
3.   Treasurer’s Report

Current a/c £1604.14  Bar a/c £1317.73  Investment a/c £66,470.00 approx (interest not known). The Village Hall shoule break even as long as no more than £3,00 is spent on maintenance.  The ash tree has been examined by a tree expert and work needs to be done to make it safe which according to the estimate will cost £740. Mike Elsworth has asked the Peak Parks for a report on the tree which will cost £60.
Margaret has given details to Mike regrding Rural Aid Derbyshire regarding Utility Action who will investigate to see if a better rate can be obtained for utilities.
4.  Maintenance
     The floor which has been re-surfaced is looking good.  Lights have ben repaired. 
      Chairs and curtains have been cleaned.  Possibly will look at sound proofing the 

      committtee room and clean the carpet.

  5.   Bar Report

       Mike Elsworth said the bar has been quiet for the first six months.  There has 
       been a turnover of £2,174 and GP of 54%. It is not worth having a bar for a very 

       small event such as funerals and christenings.  Denise to negotiate with enquirers.

6.    200 Club
       Tom Marshall was not available to give a report.
7.     Bookings
        There are constant bookings from locals for various events.  One wedding and 

         silver wedding booked for next year.  Ceilidh booked for New Years Eve.  Have 

         had enquiries regarding booking the hall day for meetings but it is not possible 

         to accommodate them owing to classes every day in the hall. One new class 

         teaching youngsters to ride bikes hope to start in October.

         The meeting finished at 8.30 pm
          Next meeting Monday 15th January 2018
